OFFICE OF THE TOWN ADMINISTRATOR

Phone (508) 430-7513 Fax (508) 432-5039



Joseph F. Powers, Town Administrator Meggan Eldredge, Assistant Town Administrator 732 MAIN STREET, HARWICH, MA 02645

MEMO

TO:

David Nixon, Chair of the Community Preservation Committee

FROM:

Joseph F. Powers, Town Administrator, and Chair of the Board of Trustees of

the Affordable Housing Trust

CC:

Ann Marie Ellis, Finance Director/Town Accountant

Meggan Eldredge, Assistant Town Administrator

RE:

Community Preservation Committee Funds Votes to Rescind

DATE:

November 30, 2022

The Board of Trustees of the Harwich Affordable Housing Trust ("The Board") at a public meeting held on Monday, November 14, 2022 voted unanimously (5-0) to rescind the following appropriations received from Community Preservation Funds under:

- 1. 2021 ATM Article #32; \$50,000.00 Harwich Part-Time Housing Coordinator; and
- 2. 2022 ATM Article #32; \$50,000.00 Harwich Part-Time Housing Coordinator.

On behalf of the Board, we thank you and the members of the Community Preservation Committee for your continued partnership and patience regarding these particular articles.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.